Library Report #4

As of the beginning of October, I have been making a list of late patrons who have had books/DVDs since I started working in March of this year. According to the policies of the Library, books are borrowed out for a month, past the due date fine for the books are \$0.50 per day up to the cost of the book. If the book is damaged but repairable there will be a \$2.00 fine and if the book is beyond repair, the fine is the cost of the book. DVD check outs are for a week, overdue videos are \$1.00 per day late fee. The damages per DVD(s) but repairable is \$3.00 and beyond repair is the cost of the DVD. I posted on Facebook this policy to remind everyone to check your items to see if you have forgotten to return your items before October 14th so you don't get fined. The times I had not been at work I left my cell phone number on the sign I posted so patrons can get a hold of me with library needs, and also, I they don't make it in time before the library closes they may ask me to wait, that only happened a few times. Which I didn't mind.

October 5, 2022, I had an interview with Leon and Missy about a youth worker who is very eager to get hired. I like working with her she is spot on. I'm in the process of contacting former applicates on being a sub for me.

Since the turn of this month I finished my first grant writing with Missy. I felt proud of myself because I haven't done a grant since I turned 19, so that was a big accomplishment for myself.

I'm still rearranging in the library, shifting everything around. One dilemma was the camera outside got shifted around maybe do to the high winds but, I may have been mistaken and someone might have moved it. But Greg came to fix it last Monday.

Everything is still going well with meetings and phone calls including patrons.

Rebecca Hill, Librarian